
County of San Diego Sweetwater Community Planning Group 
 

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES 
TUESDAY  

September 3, 2013 7:00PM 
Bonita-Sunnyside Fire Station 4900 Bonita Road, Bonita, CA 91902 

Administrative Items 
Co-Chair Sheri Todus brought the meeting to order at 7:00 
Item #1: Roll: Sheri Todus, Steve and Liz Stonehouse, Rick 
Blacklock, Diane Carter , Judy Tieber, Doc Stokos, Mark Kukuchek , 
Michael Garrod  and Uwe Werner. 
Excused: Don Scovel, Harriet and John Taylor 
Two Vacant seats. 
 
Item #2:  Approval  of minutes: June; Michael requested that his 
whole name: Michael Garrod be placed as coming in late.  Mark 
requested that the last sentence in item#8 be removed. Rick made 
the motion: accept with corrections. Doc seconded 
Passed unanimously with nine members voting. 
August agenda: no corrections. Steve motioned to accept as 
presented. Uwe seconded. Accepted with nine members voting. 
 
Item #3: Members of the public to speak no longer than three 
minutes on items not on the agenda: Mark introduced Daryl Hern, a 
person who is interested in Planning Group. She lived in Sweetwater 
Manor. Mark also asked that we look over a draft for the CIP for 
Acacia Ave. 
Diane Carter thanked the County for moving so quickly on the 
homeless encampment.  
Uwe was angry at the lack of responsibility of the recycled water 
people to a water leak that occurred over a weekend.  There was no 
one to complain to and get the leak fixed. 
Sheri asked Michael De La Rosa about some signage along Procter 
Valley Road. Answer: go to the Safety Center and speak to Code 
Enforcement. 
Item #4: Michael De La Rosa community update:  Now that fall is 
here, we are gearing up. The Willow Street Bridge project is starting. 



Most of the issues are about saving vegetation. The equine ordinance 
is going to be adopted at 10 horses per acre. 
 
 

 
 
 

Action Items 
 
Item #4: Review plans of Total Deliverance Church-5790 Quarry Rd. 
3300-12-003 Cross Street Sweetwater Road. Jim Spruill presenting. 
This item had been tabled last month. After reviewing the photos 
that were presented, and learning that the requests that we made 
were followed e.g.: foliage against the building on the Quarry Road 
side; any tall lighting be downward directed, and the steeple 
removed. 
Uwe motioned to accept the project as presented. Diane seconded. 
Unanimous with nine voting. 

Announcements 
Mark introduced Karen Schneider, a neighbor who is interested in 
Planning Group. 
La Finca De Adobe was cited by the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board 
for having music after 10: PM 
 
Move to adjourn: Rick second Mark unanimous 7:30P.M. adjourned. 
  
Respectfully Submitted, 
Liz Stonehouse, secretary 
 
Next meeting October 1, 2013 Bonita-Sunnyside Fire Station.  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 


